
 May 2024 

Letter from the Editor 

It’s the end of the season, but that does not mean all things curling comes to an end.  The Board and a number of volunteers 
are already working towards next season.  The most current task is to sum up operations form the past year and get input 
from our members to best move forward in future seasons.  The Annual General Meeting is the forum to put ideas forward 
and assist the Board in a positive fashion.  I would encourage every member to attend.  If you can’t please send your 
thoughts along with a fellow member.   

Additionally, a number of board members are retiring and vacancies need to be filled.  All that is required is a positive 
attitude, willingness to work with others and general knowledge.  The Board has sufficient curling expertise to provide new 
board members with support. 

Please support our club...attend the Annual General Meeting on June 11. 

Members Starting a New Journey 

As this season ends, we are saying a fond farewell to Cliff and Cathy Valleau.  Cliff 
and Cathy have been great members on and off the curling ice.  Cliff has been on our 
Board of Directors for many years providing a smile and positive feedback in many 
meetings.  Cathy has also been a great supporter of the club volunteering in many 
ways and always around with a smile and a giggle.  We wish you both the best as 
you move west and onto the next adventure. 

The Ice Shed Gets a Facelift 

The Ice Shed was emptied, signs taken down, equipment removed and all walls washed down by a group of very energtic 
members. Huge thank you to Bernie Leclaire, Brian Yolkowskie, Bill Bowles, Matt Wearring, Roy Vasey, Mitch Gaudet, Ken 
Inglis, George Scott, Keith  Moss, Don Rouble, Dave Eady, Ed Hanson. The men worked for about 6 hours and enjoyed a 
lasagna lunch break. Thank you to Shelley White for the cookies..   

And Now for Something Completely Different 
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A BIG thank you to Sheila Kemp - Aikenheads Drug Store. Sheila has generously 
donated our new measure stick and lazer!!! Please handle both with care and thank 
Sheila when you see her!!  And thank you to Bob Hay who made and installed the "bird 
box" to protect the lazer and altered and installed, with Bill Bowles help, the new 
hangers for the measure sticks. 

As we enter the last few weeks of the season, here is a BIG shout out to all who helped 
with..... 

ICE:  Dustin Zohr, Tammy Wall, Rob Warren, Bill Bowles, Matt Wearring, Karl Mann, 
Kevin McGilvray, Denis Saumure, Dave Eady, Laurie Millar, Peter Crate, Brian Hewitt, Larry Beaton, Norm Peterson 

DRAWMASTERS: 

Monday/Friday Mens - Rob Warren Monday/Tuesday Evening Open - Dennis Saumure 

Tuesday Ladies - Laurie Millar Wednesday Day Doubles - Marg Dawson   

Wednesday Evening Doubles - Tammy Wall Thursday Mixed - Bill & Louise Bowles 

Thursday Evening Triples  - Gert Brydges Friday Evening Social - Theresa & Karl Mann 

SPIELS / EVENTS 

Sweep & Putt - Peter Crate Community Spiel - Roy Vasey & Andy Sklepowicz 

Cash Spiel - Larry Beaton & Dave Luce  Spaghetti - Theresa & Karl Mann 

Championship Weekend - Denis Saumure, Anne MacNeil, Laurie 
Millar,  Marg Dawson  

Doubles/Chili Cook Off - Tammy Wall & Peter Crate  

150th - Keith Moss, Cliff Valleau, Suzanne Gaudet, Janice Moss Charlie Spiel- Dave Eady, Brian Yolkowskie, Gert Brydges 

Family Day Spiel - Peter Crate   

Rookie Rocks/Adult Learn to Curl/School Program:  Nancy Saumure & Tammy 
Wall, Barb Westgarth, Don Rouble, Karen Oatman, Pam MacFarlan and helpers 

Friday Community League:  Tim Crawford  

Friendlies:  Bill & Louise Bowles 

Autumn Leaves:  Marg Dawson  

Low Cup:  Rob Warren   

New Years Eve - 150th Committee - Lesley Wright, Kim Connors, Cathy Valleau, 
Jennifer Render, Micheline Blondin, Gert Brydges  

Our famous MENS BREAKFAST - Bill Bowles, Don Rouble, Bernie Leclaire, Ron 
Townson, Bob Hay, Russ Connors, Cliff Valleau, Matt St Louis, Brian Hewitt, Mike 
Fortier, Keith Moss and our syrup supplier Shelley and Kevin White. 

AND TOO many to mention - Kitchen organizers, helpers, bakers, sandwich and 
soup makers, cleanup.  HUGE thank you to ALL volunteers!!!  

 

 


